
 

 

 

Do you need to make a reservation at a GKA 
Facility? Contact our new Reservations 
Coordinator, Bev Ritchie (see Page 4). 

The Board has made revisions to GKA Fines 
and Violations 2025, Golf Knolls Association 
Rules and Regulations, and Architectural 
Control Regulations and Guidelines 2025. 
(See Page 3.) 

We are in need of one or more volunteers to 
take over distribution of GKA Alerts (formerly 
handled by Marti Gabriel.) Contact any Board 
member for information. 

The long-awaited 15/215 interchange project 
finally opens! (See Page 11). 

 

WHAT’S NEW? 

By Mick Herod 

WHAT’S INSIDE THIS EDITION? 

Summer BBQs start ---------- Saturday, May 10 
Monthly HOA Meeting 3pm ------Monday, 5/12 
Women’s Society Lunch, 12pm ----- Mon., 5/19 
ERT Monthly Meeting 1pm - Wednesday, 5/21 
ERT Monthly Meeting 7pm ----- Thursday, 5/22 
Bingo (doors open) 4:30pm --- Thursday, 5/22 

 

May, 2025 Mick Herod, Editor 

Summer BBQs are coming this month, 
starting Saturday, May 10. Serving begins at 
4:30pm and ends at 6:00. Get yer grub on! 

Have you been to the Recreation Area lately? 
There are some exciting changes that have 
been or are nearing completion, including the 
new Game Room (See Facilities on Page 5). 

Need an earth-friendly DIY weed killer that is 
also much friendlier on your wallet? (See 
ACC on Page 5.) 

The Community Club has some exciting 
plans for 2025. (See the article on Page 6.) 

The Womens Society is going to the dogs. 
Well, not really...the dogs from Canine 
Companions for Independence are coming to 
the Womens Society Luncheon. (See Page 
6.) 

The Index of Past GKA News Articles is on 
Page 8. 

 UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

(Also see the Calendar on the back cover) 

“With age comes wisdom, but sometimes age comes alone.” – Oscar Wilde  
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Who’s Who? 

GKA 2025 Board of Directors and Contributors 

 

Title Name Phone Email 
Fiduciary Directors 
President -------------------------- Jerry Dyer ---------- 951-491-1098 - sarge821@gmail.com 
Vice President ------------------- Vicki Davis --------- 951-698-5370 - vickiegka@outlook.com 
Treasurer -------------------------- Frank Lippman ---- 951-973-4436 - frankjol@aol.com 
Secretary -------------------------- Laura Bryant ------- 909-646-0210 - ashlinrew@gmail.com 
Non-Fiduciary Directors 
Architectural Control ----------- Jane Recht --------- 951-763-9676 - jrecht062@gmail.com 
Facilities --------------------------- Don Fortney -------- 925-286-0679 - donfortney94@gmail.com 
Landscape ------------------------ Judy Kirkpatrick --- 949-697-8448 - judyk2380@gmail.com 
Streets/Safety/Signs  ----------- Brian Chute -------- 760-705-0633 - brchute@yahoo.com 
Director at Large/Webmaster Terry Potts --------- 909-486-9230 - terryapotts@gmail.com 
Non-Board Members 
Calendar & Reservations ----- Bev Ritchie --------- 951-506-5021 - bevphilly7@gmail.com 
Community Club President --- Pam Byers --------- 951-285-8125 - byerspam47@yahoo.com 
Women's Society President -- Glenda Smith ------ 951-239-9389 - glendaasmith@verizon.net 
Emergency Response Team- Bob Bonham* ------ 951-553-4478 - robertbonham483@gmail.com 
 *(co-Chairmen) ------------------ Mick Herod* -------- 951-453-4379 - mick@herod.com 
Contributors/Volunteers 
Golf Knolls News Editor ------- Mick Herod --------- 951-453-4379 - mick@herod.com 
Birthdays/Anniversaries ------- Gloria Bachmann - 951-696-8253 - gloquilts24@gmail.com 
Alerts  ------------------------------ (Open) 
Welcome New Residents ----- Linda Fuller -------- 951-236-2556 - lindajeanfuller@gmail.com 
Helping Hands ------------------- Peter Kofoed ------- 858-722-0823 - pwkofoed@gmail.com 
Haven Room --------------------- Mick Herod --------- 951-453-4379 - mick@herod.com 
New Residents’ Orientation -- Steve Phelps ------ 760-214-3553 - smokymtntwo@hotmail.com 
 --------------------------------------- & Marlene Phelps 760-214-3552 
Memorial Svc. Coordinator --- Lynne Saward ----- 951-696-8052 - sawlynne@verizon.net 
Inspiration ------------------------- Lyn Mari ------------- 951-541-3059 - carlyn7733@gmail.com 
Librarian --------------------------- Gayle McCreight -- 951-551-1793 - gailsluckystar@gmail.com 
Neighbor to Neighbor ---------- Peggy Donnelly --- 949-500-4099 - peggydonnellysemail@yahoo.com 
Distribution ------------------------ Don Fortney -------- 925-286-0679 - donfortney94@gmail.com 
Sun City Travel Club ----------- Diane Sims --------- 847-830-0201 
Other Unit Editors/Publishers 
Unit 1 Editor ---------------------- Ted Vollmer -------- 951-319-6749 - tscjnews@gmail.com 
Unit 2 Editor ---------------------- Tom Woolslayer -- 951-252-5652 
Tri-Unit Webmaster ------------- James Sebring ---- 760-294-1122 - sebring.at.wsk@gmail.com 
 

Golf Knolls Homeowners Association Office Hours are 9am to Noon every Friday 
29070 Camino Alba Email: golfknolls@verizon.net 
Murrieta, CA 92563 GKA Website: gkahomes.com* 
 Tri-unit website*: theknollofmurrieta.org 
Office: 951-677-5414   Note: knoll is singular, not plural 
Fax: 951-461-4556 *Current and past Golf Knolls News 
 publications are available on these websites 

Apparently saying, “Oh, this old thing?” isn’t an 
appropriate way to introduce my wife.  



Golf Knolls News  May, 2025  3 

 

The Alert system was created as a voluntary 
email ‘blast’ to Knolls residents providing 
urgent communications. The process of 
notifying residents may change (possibly as a 
SMS Text Message or perhaps via the GKA 
website (gkahomes.com)). We are currently 
recruiting one or more volunteers to take over 
the Alert system. Training will be provided. 
Please contact any Board member if you’re 
interested in joining the team. 

We had more than the usual attendees at our 
April HOA meeting which was good to see. If 
you do not know or have forgotten, we meet 
the second Monday of each month at 3PM in 
the Meeting Room. 

All of you should have received in your tubes 
three revised documents: Fines and 
Violations 2025, Golf Knolls Association 
Rules and Regulations, and Architectural 
Control Regulations and Guidelines 2025. If 
you have not received them, please come to 
the office on any Friday to get copies. 

You may or may not know that Golf Knolls is 
a landlocked community, and our only means 
of entering and exiting is via streets owned 
and kept by the other two adjoining 
associations. Due to this, GKA pays a 
percentage of the cost of repairs on certain 
streets within the other associations. We are 
currently in negotiations with the other two 
associations on this matter. Fortunately, GKA 
has budgeted for this. 

Another big issue your board is working on is 
access to Lot A, which is found on the south 
side of Via El Brazo. To enter this piece of 
property we need permission to cross 
properties owned by Spring Knolls and a 
homeowner for weed abatement and 
trimming the foliage. We will keep you 
informed on this issue. 

Our pool will soon be converted to a saltwater 
pool. This overall will save our association 
money on the cost of chemicals, which 
continues to rise. Plus, your skin will be 
softer.  

In closing, I wish all the mothers in our 
community an incredibly Happy Mother’s Day! 
Without our mothers where would we be? 

GKA Alerts 

FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT 
By Vicki Davis 

It’s May, already? Time sure flies here at the 
Knolls, especially when a news report is due. 
Hope this finds all comfortable, in good health 
and happy. 

Escrows had 1 closing in March with a year to 
date of 3 closings and 4 open escrows. Hope 
it picks up, as I see a lot of For Sale signs up. 

At the general meeting I made a motion to 
send 2 lots to the attorney for liens. The 2 lots 
that have been in default for years are still in 
default. I’ve been in touch with the loan 
servicer who had a landscaping company 
come out and they really did a great job. The 
second is for sale and I called the realtor to 
make the property more attractive for the 
sale, so he’s going to work with the mortgage 
company to hopefully get this accomplished. 

On the third property we have a lien on, the 
mortgage company has filed a foreclosure 
and it’s going up for auction. Hopefully, there 
will be some dollars left for us. 

Let’s all be kind and respectful of our 
neighbors in keeping our dogs from excessive 
barking or in their yards, and picking up their 
droppings. 

Speaking of excessive noise, please keep the 
volume of TVs and music low, as we’re 
getting into warmer weather with open 
windows and not everyone appreciates what 
you like to watch or listen to. 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
By Jerry Dyer 

Hello Neighbors. Great things are happening 
in our community. We would love to see you 
at the next open Board Meeting on Monday, 
May 12th at 3:00 pm. We also welcome your 
comments and questions. Refreshments 
provided. Come check us out! 

SECRETARY’S REPORT 
By Laura Bryant 

INSPIRATION 
By Lyn Mari 

Psalm 119:59 I thought about my ways and 
turned my feet to Your testimonies. 

Isaiah 55:9  for as the heavens are higher than 
the Earth, (GOD says) so are My ways higher 
than your ways and My thoughts than your 
thoughts.  
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Cash & Accounts Receivable as of March 31, 2025 
 

Cash Operating Funds: 
 California B & T Checking ------------------------------------------------------ $326,175  
 California B & T Money Market ------------------------------------------------- $31,371 
 Petty Cash --------------------------------------------------------------------------------- $21 
 Total Operating Funds ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ $357,567 
 

Reserve Funds: 
  Wells Fargo Bank Checking  ---------------------------------------------------  $288,602 
  Wells Fargo Bank CD ------------------------------------------------------------- $103,062 
  US Bank Money Market ---------------------------------------------------------- $254,503 
 Total Reserve Funds -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- $646,167 
 

 Total Operating & Reserve Funds $1,003,734 
 

Accounts Receivable ------------------------------------------------------------------------ $127,246 
  0 Delinquent Dues ------------------------------------------------------------------------- $0 
  3 Accounts in Collection ---------------------------------------------------------- $20,905 
 Total Accounts Receivable ----------------------------------------------------- $148,151 
 

 Budget Actual 
Year-to-Date Operations Income ------------------------------------------------- $99,730 $114,944 
Year-to-Date Operations Expenses $85,975 
 $28,969 
 

Annual Reserves Expenditures --------------------------------------------------- $212,500 $37,340 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
By Frank Lippman 

announce that Bev Ritchie has taken over for 
Beth Harvey with Reservations. If you’ve 
been working with Beth, please contact Bev if 
you have questions about your event. Beth 
has made sure that Bev is caught up on 
everything. I want to welcome Bev and know 
that Reservations is in good hands. 

CALLING ALL ARTISTS!!! If you have an 
artistic talent then help create the new Golf 
Knolls logo. Keep it business-like (nothing 
involving the sport of golf), and get creative. 
The winning design will be selected at our 
next general meeting in May. So email that 
artwork to me at admin@gkahomes.com. 
Then come to the meeting and vote for your 
favorite design. 

I have some sad news to pass on to 
everyone. According to Marti’s family, Marti is 
no longer able to do Alerts and we need  
someone to take over from Marti. We are 
talking sending out a batch email to all of the 
people in the alert system of all three HOA’s. 
We are kicking around the idea of going to a 
SMS system that sends out text messages 
like you get when there is an emergency. So if 
any of you has prior experience in this field 
from when you were working, we could really 
use your help. You can contact me through 
the same email above. Finally, I’d like to 

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE 
By Terry Potts 

STREETS AND SAFETY 
By Brian Chute 

Spring is in the air and your Streets & Safety 
team is hard at work! 

Safety First! Reminder to keep your doors and 
windows locked. We had an issue with 
unlawful entry to a home recently and if the 
windows had been locked, it would have been 
mitigated.  

PLEASE stop! We continue to see stop sign 
runners in Golf Knolls. You or your visitors 
probably don’t want a notice or fine. Please 
obey all stop signs and limit speed to 20 MPH. 

Money, money, money. Golf Knolls received 
payment of $5,000 for DISH to connect to our 
cell tower – great news. The streets are paved 
with gold!?                      [continued next page] 

mailto:admin@gkahomes.com
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The summer Paving project remains top of 
mind as we work through numbers with Units 
1 & 2.  

New guest parking placards are on our “to-do” 
list. This will provide a laminated hanger for 
residents with temporary overnight parking 
needs.  

Lastly, we’ve noticed debris, dirt, green 
clippings, landscape rocks, etc. in the gutters 
in front of units. Please remove and sweep up 
in front of home on a regular basis. You and 
your neighbors will appreciate the neatness 
and tidiness.  

Thank you! 

We have new upgrades to tell you about. 
New 8’ long window blinds were installed in 
the Banquet Room, giving the room a light, 
crisp look. A MUST-SEE is our new pull- 
down projection screen which replaced our 
worn-out screen. The new screen has been 
moved closer to the audience for a better 
viewing experience.  

Two new faucets, previously leaking, were 
installed in the ladies bathroom, along with a 
complete overhaul of fresh cabinets and new 
countertop. Look for a new calmer coat of 
paint in the near future.  

The Billiards Room has a new name, the 
Game Room, with the addition of two ping- 
pong tables and a new dart board. 

Golf Knolls will not provide any darts; each 
player will be responsible to bring their own, 
and not leave any behind.  

The outdated back wall received a fresh coat 
of paint from our cottage resident and 
excellent facilities cleaner, Kellie Gravello. 
Room chairs were also upgraded, for more 
comfort. 

The outdoor spa is heated after its cost-
saving winter hiatus, and two sets of bag toss 
(corn hole) will be set out for play near the 
north gate #3. If all these different activities 
catch on, teams can be formed for some 
friendly competition. Perhaps a tournament 
or two is in our future. 

Finally, six new ceiling fans will be installed in 
the patio area, delivering more wind to chase 

Hi everyone, I hope you had a great Easter or 
Passover. Did April showers bring you May 
flowers, or just a continuation of a never-
ending healthy crop of weeds? 

I know at my house the battle is on. Just keep 
consistent and try to win the weed battle as 
this is going to be a difficult year. There are 
many weed killer formulas out on the internet. 
Try using one of the homemade weed 
mixtures. The easiest is 1 gallon vinegar with 
a ¼ cup of dish soap mixed in a sprayer. 
(Notice no salt is added and the vinegar is not 
diluted with water.)  

Salt, when added to the mix, tends to stay in 
the soil and prevents all plants from 
regrowing. So be careful how you spray. The 
overspray will kill healthy plants. The soap 
functions as a surfactant, enabling the vinegar 
to adhere effectively to the plant. Vinegar 
contains acetic acid, which breaks down cell 
walls and strips moisture from the weed/plant. 

I want to thank those who respond to the 
Curbside Notices and thank you for helping to 
keep GKA in top form. I would also like to 
thank my Committee team members, Don 
Fortney, Marlene Phelps and Hilary Wiley for 
the great job they are doing.  

I would like to let folks know we are down a 
team. So, if you would like to get involved and 
join the ACC team, please give me a call at 
951 763-9676.We do on-the-job training. 

FACILITIES MANAGER, 2.0 
By Don Fortney 

ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL 
By Jane Recht 

Need a mobility aid? Items such as 4-leg 
walkers, Rollators (walkers with seats), 
shower chairs, potty chairs and wheelchairs 
are usually available. 

Most of these items are donated by GKA 
residents who no longer have use for them. 
To donate (or pick up) mobility aids, please 
call or text me (my contact info. can be found 
on Page 2) at least 24 hours in advance. 

HAVEN ROOM 
By Mick Herod 

off those pesky flies, while cooling off the 
clientele at the same time. Barbecue season 
is upon us, with a start date of Saturday, May 
10th at 4:30 pm. 

Come enjoy your GKA facilities. 
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COMMUNITY CLUB 
By Pam Byers 

Remember that doors now open for Bingo at 
4:30pm. Get there early and have a few 
minutes to visit before the games begin. 

Something new for Bingo players: Do you 
have trouble seeing the Bingo Board display, 
especially when you’re not sitting directly in 
front of the Board? The Bingo Board can now 
be seen on the two TVs on the side of the 
Banquet Room nearest the parking lot. This 
happened due to a new camera that is 
pointed at the Bingo Board and displayed on 
the two TVs. Feel free to sit wherever you 
wish and not miss out on the action.  

BINGO! 

WOMENS SOCIETY 
By Glenda Smith 

“At my age, ‘getting lucky’ means finding my car in the parking lot.” – Unknown  

Greetings and Happy Spring. I love this time 
of year. All the fresh blooms and the beautiful 
sunshine. 

The Community Club celebrated the season 
with a lovely spring brunch. It was a beautiful 
day, and we were able to enjoy the outdoors 
on the Cove patio. The food was plenty, the 
weather was perfect and much to my 
surprise, many enjoyed the egg hunt. Several 
folks also decorated hats to participate in the 
contest for the best decorated hat. Our own 
Frank Lippman won for the men. He and his 
wife were so adorable in their matching 
bunny caps. 

The crowd was small, but the enthusiasm 
was big. I think this will become an annual 
event. Many prizes were awarded and I’m 
pretty sure a good time was had by all. 

Thank you to my Rock Star Team for pouring 
every bit of energy you could muster up into 
this event. Linda Fuller, Leslie Larson, Tom 
Larsen, Norm Byers, Gail Catuto and Laura 
Weiner, you’re the best! 

Barbecue season is upon us, and we will 
enjoy a much-needed reprieve until July 4

th
. 

Heads up, decorate your cart to win a prize. 

REMEMBER Community Club Meetings are 
held on the second Wednesday of the month 
at 1:00 in the Meeting Room. We really need 
community support as well as support from 
our Board Members. Without a Community 
Club, we would lose our 55+ status. 

I have something simple and wonderful to 
share with all residents who are interested in 
"Forgiveness!" 

I am currently working with a Holistic 
Kinesiologist, who has done wonders for me. 
He is an exceptional person. Recently he 
created a "Forgiveness Technique" that is 
absolutely amazing! It is truly life-changing! It 
involves a "Forgiveness Prayer" that is self-
healing. I would like to share this 
"Forgiveness Prayer" with anyone in our 
community who is interested. I have done this 
already with several people. They were 
amazed with how this "Prayer" heals! Starting 
this process often leads to healing with a 
variety of other people in your life (e.g., it 
could involve someone who has "wronged 
you," someone who has "left or abandoned" 
you; it can also involve family members). It 
will cost you nothing. The process usually 
takes about 30 minutes. If interested, I can 
schedule a visit and come to your home, or 
you could come to my home if you feel more 
comfortable. It truly was life-changing for me. 
It can be the same for you! 

If this sounds helpful and interesting, please 
feel free to call me at my cell number below. I 
can explain and answer any questions, and if 
you are interested, schedule a visit with you. 

I have dedicated myself to helping and 
healing others. I would love to share this 
wonderful "Forgiveness Prayer" with you! 

Peter W. Kofoed 858-722-0823 

HELPING HANDS 
By Peter Kofoed 

Hi, it was great to see everyone at the April 
Luncheon. I hope everyone had fun with their 
sack lunch...it was so fun. Our speaker was 
from Canine Companions for Independence. 
(Company photo is on the top of Page 15.) 

Our May speaker will be Drew Farell from 
Sew Treasured Quilt Shop in Murrieta. She 
will be talking about antique quilts. We will be 
having Chinese Chicken Salad for lunch. I 
want to thank everyone who brings 
desserts...it really helps. Thank you. 
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How to Display the American Flag 

According to the recommendations in the U.S. 
Code, (4 U.S. Code § 8 - Respect for flag) the 
American Flag should be displayed with 
respect and care. 

• The Flag should not be flown with the union 
down (except for in rare emergencies as a 
sign of distress). 

• The Flag should not touch the ground, floor, 
water, merchandise or anything beneath it. 

• The Flag should never be carried flat or 
horizontally but always aloft and free. 

•The Flag should not be dipped to any person 
or thing. 

How to Respectfully Use the American 
Flag 

American Flag coffee cups, sweatshirts and 
curtains are not patriotic; on the contrary, U.S. 
Code considers these to be disrespectful 
toward the Flag: 

• The Flag should never be worn as apparel 
or used as bedding, curtains or covering for a 
ceiling. 

• The Flag should not be used for advertising 
purposes. For example, the Flag should not 
be embroidered or printed on cushions, 
napkins, boxes or anything else that is 
discarded after temporary use. Advertisement 
posters should not be attached to a flagpole. 

• The Flag should never have words, designs 
or any other mark drawn or attached to it. It is 
not respectful to “get creative” and make new 
art from a US Flag. 

• The Flag should not be used as a costume 
or athletic uniform. 

• The Flag should not be used for delivering, 
carrying or receiving something. 

How to Respectfully Retire an American 
Flag 

When the flag becomes old and/or torn or 
tattered, take the flag to a fire station for 
proper disposal. In Murrieta, Fire Station #1 at 
41825 Juniper Street accepts flags for the 
proper disposal ceremony. If you cannot take 
it to the fire station, call Jo at 951-973-4430 
(leave a message if necessary). She will 

come pick your flag up and take it to the fire 
station on your behalf. 

All residents are required to attend a New 
Resident Orientation within 30 days of close 
of escrow. This applies to renters too! The 
Orientation Meeting is very important, as you 
will not only learn a great deal about GKA, but 
more importantly, you will be issued a gate 
fob, allowing you access to enjoy all of the 
facilities. 

If you've not yet attended an orientation, 
please call 760-214-3553 to schedule your 
orientation. It lasts about 1-1/2 hours and 
includes a facility tour. 

NEW RESIDENTS’ ORIENTATION 
By Steve & Marlene Phelps 

Did you feel the 5.2 earthquake near Julian on 
April 14? It was along the Elsinore Fault Zone 
which runs south from Glen Ivy, through Lake 
Elsinore, Murrieta and Temecula and ends 
just south of Julian. While we don’t live near 
the “Big Daddy” San Andreas fault, it can 
definitely influence other faults nearby. 

www.ready.gov/kit is a great place to find a  
emergency checklist for your “go bag,” which 
you can “grab and go” for rapid evacuation. 

A few of the essentials you should be adding 
to your “go bag” include the following types of 
items to self-sustain for up to three days: 

Flashlight with extra batteries (power might be 
out) 

Food (Survival or protein bars work well) 

Water (1 gal. per person per day) 

Personal Toiletries 

Cell phone, charger and battery bank 

First Aid supplies 

Radio (battery or crank) 

Pen and notepad 

Emergency Plan (out-of-state contacts) 

AMERICAN FLAG ETIQUETTE 
By Frank Lippman 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM 

By Mick Herod 

https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/4/8
https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/4/8
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January, 2025 Page 

Golf Course is Private Property 5 

FastTrak Text Message Scam 9 

February, 2025 Page 

School Zone Speeding Text Scam 1 

Complaints must be in writing 4 

Calle de Amor Emergency Exit 8  

March, 2025 Page 

ACC Curbside Inspection Process 4 

1/2 off Day Passes to Murr Hot Springs 12 

Golf Cart Maintenance Tips 13 

$1400 Economic Impact Text Scam 13 

Email Gift Card Scam 17 

April, 2025 Page 

Announcing new GKA Website 1 

Consequences of unpaid fines 3 

Volunteer needed for GKA Alerts 3 

Haven Room update 5 

GKA Memorial Committee 8 

Giveaway Scams 10 & 11 

————————————————————- 

*Remember that you can view all current and 
past Newsletters from 2025 on our new 
website, gkahomes.com . 

members she uses uses common sense in 
making decisions for the community.  

Jane Recht is a mainstay in our 
community...we are so lucky to have her. 
Thank you for your service, Jane. 

I would like to recognize Beth Harvey as an 
unsung hero to our community. Beth recently 
served as Director of Reservations, 
maintaining the flow of our very active 
facilities. This is quite a handful, because our 
meeting rooms and banquet hall are very 
desirable and reasonably priced for a 
multitude of events from wedding receptions, 
celebrations of life and memorials for a loved 
one. Her duties included both a pre- & post-
walkthrough of the particular room the event 
was to take place. 

She was very courteous and professional with 
each client, and I would hear many kind 
remarks about her helpfulness. In addition, 
Beth has helped the community with her skill 
of marketing something of value that we 
wanted sold, batting around 90% success 
rate. She is an expert designer of flyers that 
go out to each homeowner, with the goal of 
informing and encouraging you to come join 
us at a sit-down dinner with dancing or a 
Super Bowl Party. 

Ask Beth to help out on a project. If she can, 
she will. 

UNSUNG HERO 
By Don Fortney 

INDEX OF ARTICLES FROM PAST 
MONTHS* 

“It’s all about the Golf Knolls 
Community”...that’s Jane Recht’s motto! 

Having served on the GKA Board multiple 
times, Jane was ready for a break and 
decided to retire this year...but alas, a need 
arose and Jane jumped in to fill the ACC 
position.  

Besides sitting on the Board, she has headed
-up and/or taken an active part in many 
Committees in GKA. Her knowledge of our 
CC&Rs in impressive. 

Not only has Jane created activities for 
member participation, she is also eager to 
participate in and support other activities 
offered by residents. If it isn’t really her “cup 
of tea, she goes for it anyway, being a quick 
learner and great addition to any group. 

What’s so special about Jane? It’s her quiet, 
calming nature. She is willing to listen to and 
appease an irate resident, using her soft-
spoken mannerism to mellow a heated 
debate, and in interacting with Board 

ANOTHER UNSUNG HERO 

We wish to thank our dear friend Stevie B for 
delivering an awesome evening of Karaoke/
DJ entertainment that contributed to the 
success of an overwhelmingly huge St. 
Patrick’s Day celebration. 

KUDOS 
By Chuck and Peggy Donnelly 
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MAY CROSSWORD PUZZLE  

“Aging gracefully is just pretending you’re not as sore as you actually are.” – Unknown  

BRAIN TEASERS (Solutions on Page 15) 

ATTENTION PUZZLE MAKERS 

Do you have a favorite puzzle you’d like to share, for possible inclusion in a future edition of the 
Golf Knolls News? If so, please submit your puzzle (with the solution) to the Editor 
(mick@herod.com). 

 TABLE 

 TABLE 

COME 

 TABLE 

 TABLE 

 

funny  funny 

word  word 

word  word 

 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

 

 

 

 

Hint: All of the words used can be found somewhere in this Newsletter 
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Our area hosts several different species of 
migratory birds throughout Spring and early 
Summer. Some of the more colorful birds 
include (from left to right in the images) the 
Western Bluebird, Hooded Oriole and 
Western Scrub Jay. They look even better in 
full color on our new website, 
gkahomes.com. Just look under the 
Newsletters tab for the May edition.  

“Growing old is inevitable, growing up is optional.” – Unknown  

MAY DAY or MAYDAY? 

By Mick Herod 

SUMMER VISITORS 

May Day (May 1) is a mostly European celebration and may include a dance around the Maypole. 
In some cultures it signifies the arrival of Spring, as it occurs halfway between the Vernal Equinox 
and the Summer Solstice. There are other theories of its origin, dating back to the 14th century. 

Mayday (one word) has no connection to the celebration above. It’s an international distress 
signal for aircraft or watercraft. Typically repeated three times (so as to avoid confusion), it 
signifies that a life-threatening emergency is imminent or in progress. In aviation it notifies air 
traffic control to clear the airspace and prioritize the flight for navigation or landing. For watercraft 
it notifies the Coast Guard and all nearby ships of a developing emergency. 

The word Mayday originated in the early 1920s and was created by Fredrick Mockford, a radio 
officer in London. It comes from the French phrase “m’aider,” meaning “help me.” A less-than-
urgent radio call is Pan-Pan, short for “possible assistance needed.” 
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PAID ADVERTISEMENT 

NEW 15/215 NOTRHBOUND INTERCHANGE OPENS 

After two years of construction, the new 15/215 northbound interchange is finally opening! What 
might be news to some is the fact that both northbound on-ramps at Winchester Road will allow 
access to not just the 15 but also the 215. Once you enter either of the Winchester northbound on
-ramps, you will need to make a choice—use either the left lane to merge onto the 215 or the 
right lane for the 15 (using the flyover at far right). For the 15, you’ll go “up and over” the 215 and 
won’t be merging onto the main lanes of the15 until just before Murrieta Hot Springs Road. 

Notice the solid barrier between the main lanes of the 15 and 215? Drivers on the 15 wanting to 
transition to the 215 will need to merge onto the 215 before passing the solid barrier. Otherwise, 
they’ll be staying on the 15 and will have to exit to change freeways at Murrieta Hot Springs Road 
on-ramps. Be aware, as drivers will need to become accustomed to the new traffic patterns. 
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Gary Moore ---------------------------------------- 21 
Marna Motew ---------------------------------------- 8 
Marietta Nelson ----------------------------------- 20 
Jerry Norman -------------------------------------- 12 
Charlene Pecora --------------------------------- 15 
Bonnie Pelle ----------------------------------------- 9 
Pat Pericone ----------------------------------------- 5 
Marlene Phelps ----------------------------------- 15 
Margaret Pule ------------------------------------- 29 
Norma Reddick ----------------------------------- 25 
Janie Richards ------------------------------------ 29 
Dennis Robinson ----------------------------------- 1 
Donald Ross --------------------------------------- 15 
Lynne Saward ------------------------------------- 20 
Donald Schlauch ----------------------------------- 6 
Andy Schuster ------------------------------------ 18 
Cyndi Serochi ------------------------------------- 21 
Gloria Shackelford ------------------------------- 18 
Theresa Sottosanti ------------------------------- 15 
Steve Stiles ---------------------------------------- 17 
Ann Stivers ---------------------------------------- 21 
Chuck Strehorn ----------------------------------- 24 
Angel Toussaint ---------------------------------- 29 
Linda Veckel --------------------------------------- 17 
Gina Weaver ---------------------------------------- 8 
John Weaver -------------------------------------- 12 
Barbara Wesselmann --------------------------- 27 
Trent White ---------------------------------------- 12 
Jane Wienenga ----------------------------------- 21 

 

Carol Armstrong ----------------------------------- 17 
Judy Baker ------------------------------------------ 6 
Bruce Bell ------------------------------------------- 11 
Lisa Thrift Blatnica -------------------------------- 30 
Michael Blatnica ----------------------------------- 10 
Phyllis Braido -------------------------------------- 30 
Jennifer Carter ------------------------------------- 21 
Sandra Chute --------------------------------------- 9 
Nancy Coleman-Bergeron ---------------------- 21 
Susan Cortina ------------------------------------- 15 
Shirley DeMoss ----------------------------------- 13 
Cheryl Dobberstein -------------------------------- 9 
Marc Dobberstein --------------------------------- 23 
Chuck Donnelly ------------------------------------ 6 
Mary Grammatico --------------------------------- 16 
Tom Grothe ---------------------------------------- 19 
Cynthia Guiglio ------------------------------------- 9 
Sonja Hartman ------------------------------------ 25 
Maryanne Herber --------------------------------- 24 
Minnie Jessen ------------------------------------- 23 
Ed Lehman ----------------------------------------- 17 
Marta Loewen ------------------------------------- 28 
Richard Loewen ----------------------------------- 11 
Carl Mari -------------------------------------------- 22 
Pam Marrs ------------------------------------------- 3 
John Marsden ------------------------------------- 24 
Tom McCollough ---------------------------------- 23 
John McDonald ------------------------------------- 9 
Pura McNevin -------------------------------------- 26 
Anali Meza ------------------------------------------ 10 

Please contact GLORIA BACHMANN (951-696-8253), to notify her of any BIRTHDAYS and 
ANNIVERSARIES, illnesses or deaths IN WRITING AND place in tube at 28760 VIA DEL SOL. 
(No notices will be printed in the Golf Knolls News without written notification.) WE WANT YOU 
TO BE A PART OF OUR COMMUNITY, so keep us posted. If you don’t see your birthday or 
anniversary, please call.  

MAY BIRTHDAYS 

By Gloria Bachmann 

Tom and Sally Grothe --------------------------- 19 
Mick and Darlene Herod ------------------------ 20 
David and Patricia Lynn ------------------------ 13  
John and Birdie McDonald --------------------- 12 
Robert and Victoria Tomeoni ------------------ 17 
Dennis and Tomi Robinson -------------------- 28 
Tony and Sharry Wilhite ------------------------ 29 
Jim and Jacqueline Wilson --------------------- 21 

Brian and Barbara Altman ---------------------- 23 
Jay and Kristen Aschenberg ------------------- 15 
Bob and Karen Bonham ------------------------ 28 
James and Janet Buck ---------------------------- 6 
Al and Janet Cariss ------------------------------ 13 
Al and Gail Catuto ---------------------------------- 5 
Paul and Chris Dashner ------------------------ 27 
Louis and Laura DeRosa ----------------------- 28 
Les and Rachel Grimes --------------------------- 7 

MAY ANNIVERSARIES 

By Gloria Bachmann 
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The Sun City Travel Club hosts day and multi-day trips. For more information or to sign up, 
contact Nyla (951-757-6760) or Debbie (858-442-1677) between 9am-7pm. Trips depart from 
and return to Sun City. 

Monday, May 12 ---------- Queen Mary-Glory Days Tour & Lunch -------------------------------- $148 

Tuesday, May 20 --------- Half-Day Wine Tasting Adventure at 3 wineries --------------------- $165 

Thursday, May 29 -------- Morongo Casino -------------------------------------------------------------- $55 

Wednesday, June 18 ---- Reagan Library & Dead Sea Scrolls Exhibit -------------------------- $111 

Tuesday, June 24 --------- Viejas Casino ------------------------------------------------------------------ $25 

May 30-June 6 ------------- Niagara Falls and Mackinac Island ---------------------- $3945d/$4785s 

August 17-23 --------------- Canadian Rockies Adventure ----------------------------- $3899d/$4449s 

Sept. 23-Oct. 1 ------------ Tuscan Culinary-Italy ---------------------------------------- $4899d/$5849s 

October 3-8 ----------------- New Mexico Balloon Fiesta-Albequerque -------------- $3599d/$4499s 

November 5-14 ------------ England, Scotland and Wales ----------------------------- $4499d/$5499s 

December 30-January 1 New Year’s Eve and Rose Parade ------------------------- $999d/$1199s 

 

APRIL CROSSWORD PUZZLE SOLUTION 

BRAIN TEASER ANSWERS 

 TABLE 

 TABLE 

COME 

 TABLE 

 TABLE 

 

Funny  Funny 

Word  Word 

Word  Word 

 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

Potato Potato 

 

 

 

 

Comfortable Too funny for words Small potatoes Pinching pennies A bit under the 
weather 
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